Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

April 18th, 2019 5:00 p.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President (on phone)
· Tom Wall - Vice President (on phone)
· Jim Greene – Treasurer (on Phone)
· Ron Laramy – Secretary (on phone)
· Deb Malone – Director at large
Owners in attendance:  Joanne Caridis (601) on phone; Donna Schuiteman (105) on phone, Darlene Samson (104), Barb Ayash (402) 

Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 5:00 p.m. E.S.T.
Approval of Minutes

**Approval of minutes was moved to the next open board meeting. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· Through February we are around $10,000 under budget.  Pest control was budgeted to be paid in March but wasn’t so real tracking is less than the $10,000 under budget.

· Treasurer sees no issues currently. 
· Nothing of concern at this time.   
New Business

· Background information regarding the vote:

· The last time the building was repaired there was a voice vote to change the color of the building, but we don’t believe there was ever an official documented ballot. 

· There has been a committee meeting to determine the choices for colors of the building when it is repainted this year. 

· Need 2/3 majority of ownership in order to change the color.
· Counting of the ballots

· 16 ballots were delivered either in person or via e-mail.

· 13 yes votes

· 3 no votes

· 15 came in my mail (one came in late and was received the day before the meeting)
· 12 yes votes

· 2 no votes

· One put in proxy as Bill Dunn who didn’t attend the meeting
· We needed a 2/3 majority (24 votes) to authorize the changing of the paint color and we received 25 therefore the paint color change is authorized.

· Will communicate to the Paint Color committee that the color change is authorized, and we will ask them to provide options for the ownership to choose from.

· Recommendation that the paint color committee bring no more than four options (committee decision) to the board for communication to the ownership. 

Motion made by Tom Wall, seconded by Jim Greene to share the decision with the Paint Color committee that a paint color change is authorized by 2/3 majority vote.   The board instructs the Paint Color committee to provide no more than four options of colors to the board.  The board will then communicate to the ownership and determine how they make the final color decision.  Carried unanimously.  

· Would like the Paint Color committee to provide the board with their final four options by the next Board meeting held on May 11th. 

· Tom Wall will communicate these results and decision to Bill Dunn who is the chair of the Paint Color committee
Open discussion

· Tom Wall wanted to mention that Doug Howe (102) has been facing some health issues.  He is home now, and the board would like to wish him well and for a speedy recovery. 
· Tom Wall mentioned that the numbers and quotes regarding the improvements and changes to the portico, elevator and possibly the tennis courts don’t seem to be contractors’ final quotes as yet.  We will need Tania to firm up the numbers prior to the next board meeting where we will be discussing costs, ownership decisions and potential resulting assessments for the work we will be doing this year. 

· The question was raised regarding who is currently part of the Paint Color committee.

· Bill Dunn (203) (chairperson) (Sandy Dunn assisting)
· Sharon Wall (603)
· Tami Field (301)
· Beth Corso (101)
· Nancy Greene (303)
· Jayne Allison (202)
· Tania Torruella (504)
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:17 p.m. EST

Next board meeting is currently planned for May 11th at 10:00 a.m.  (this board meeting be discussing the projects that will be happening this year including possible improvements to the portico, elevator, tennis court etc. along with building repairs and painting.  We will be determining which items will be voted on by ownership (improvements) and resulting assessments needed to cover everything we are considering.)
